Prime Minister
Samdech Hun Sen
Office of the Prime Minister
Jok Dimitrov Boulevard
Phnom Penh
CAMBODIA
Dear Prime Minister Hun Sen,
I am writing to express my grave concern about the recent attacks on environmental human rights defenders working to protect the Prey Lang rainforest and to urge you to ensure that all human rights defenders are guaranteed a safe and enabling environment to conduct their work without fear of reprisals. It has been brought to my attention that in recent days and weeks, activists working to expose rampant illegal logging in the Prey Lang rainforest have faced a barrage of harassment, including arbitrary detention and physical attacks, by both state authorities and corporate actors. 

Ministry of Environment officials have claimed that PLCN is operating illegally because it has not registered under Cambodia’s widely criticised Law on Associations and Non-Governmental Organisations (LANGO), contradicting multiple prior assurances from the Ministry of Interior that the LANGO does not apply to grassroots and community-based groups. The United Nations’ human rights office has previously stated that LANGO’s mandatory registration regime is inconsistent with Cambodia’s obligations to protect the right to freedom of association, enshrined in the Cambodian Constitution and international human rights law.

I therefore urge you to use your influence to:
· Stop the harassment and intimidation of environmental human rights defenders in Cambodia and ensure they are supported and protected while conducting their vital work; 

· Ensure a thorough and impartial investigation into allegations of assault, arbitrary detention and illegal logging by agribusiness companies operating around Prey Lang; 

· Ensure the repeal of the LANGO, or its review and amendment in order to bring it in line with international human rights law and standards and clarify that the LANGO’s existing registration requirements do not apply to grassroots networks and community-based organisations. 

Yours sincerely,
